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P.M.

Dear Fellow Retired Educator,

Greetings and best wishes for a delightful spring and summer! I have just returned from the land 
of perpetual summer—Florida—where we spent the winter months and enjoyed the warmth 
immensely. In my absence, the outstanding board members I lauded in a recent issue of the 
WCIRTA Newsletter carried on the work of the organization on my behalf with their usual skill and 
expertise. I thank them for their continuing service. However, it is now time for me—indeed, all of 
us—to dig in and re-address those issues of importance to all retired educators.

Treasurer Don Kragness and Membership Chair Steve Maxwell report that our efforts to re-
connect with our members over the past few months have paid dividends in updating our records 
and in collecting dues for our local organization. But, those updated records show that we still 
have 188 members who paid dues in previous years but have not yet paid the $5.00 dues for 
2016. (Remember that our By-Laws require that we drop members from the roster if they have 
not paid dues to the organization for three consecutive years.) Again I remind you that members 
of IRTA are not automatically members of WCIRTA and vice versa. We are two different 
organizations, one local and one statewide.

A sobering statistic was recently received from IRTA. Over 500 members have been dropped 
from the Voter Voice list because of non-payment of dues to IRTA—the only state 
organization fighting exclusively for the benefits of retired educators. I hope that you are 
not one of them since that reduces our effectiveness in countering the serious threats to our 
retirement security. If you are not among the nearly 200 IRTA members on our roster who pay 
$2.50 monthly for their IRTA dues through Dues Deduct from their TRS annuity check please 
consider doing so. Ensure that you do not lose your Voter Voice capability in the crucial weeks 
when the legislature is in session. 

Additionally, we still have the local issue of about half of the retirees or surviving spouses living in 
Williamson County and receiving a monthly annuity from TRS who are not members of either 
IRTA or WCIRTA. We can do better. We MUST do better!

Is there a member of your family who also receives an annuity from TRS who is not a member of 
either IRTA or WCIRTA? Try to convince them to join us. Do you have a friend who is also a 
retired educator who does not belong to either organization? The next time you meet that friend in 
Wal-Mart or the grocery store remind him or her of the importance of joining us. Can you think of 
a former co-worker who lives out of state but still receives a check each month from TRS? Drop 
that person a line suggesting that the $2.50 monthly deduct from their annuity for IRTA 
membership is money well spent to preserve the security of their retirement. Also remind them 
that WCIRTA dues are only $5.00 per year and a periodic check to WCIRTA also helps us in our 
continuing battle to preserve our pensions.

Urge these family members, friends and former co-workers to contact Treasurer Don Kragness, 
14082 Poor Farm Road, Johnston City, IL 62951 or call Don at 618-983-5546 or email him at 
donjank1@gmail.com to find out when the $5.00 annual dues were last paid or how to initiate the 
Dues Deduct through TRS for membership in IRTA.

Please be reminded that WCIRTA will meet on May 10 at Mackie’s Pizza in Marion, on August 18 
at a church in Herrin to be announced in our next Newsletter and on October 17 at the Catholic 
Church Community Center in Johnston City. Attend all three meetings and become more involved 
in WCIRTA’s efforts to help IRTA help all retired educators.

                                                                                             Bob Campbell, WCRTA President
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Fr:  Anna Morris
 Via email, IRTA members recently received information from Jim Bachman, executive director of 
IRTA, alerting retirees that the governor, in his proposed budget, had zeroed out contributions made by the 
state to TRIP, the teachers’ health insurance plan.  If this should stand, teachers’ healthcare costs for TRIP 
would double.   However, we can take some solace in that the retiree health insurance plans are 
currently funded through a continuing appropriation and the legislature would have to give permission 
to stop payment. Two ways this could change:  The General Assembly grants the governor power to 
ignore these continuing appropriations, or the General Assembly amends current law to change the 
substantive language.   Republican leaders Sen. Radogno and Rep. Durkin have introduced SB2789 and 
HB4521 .  If these bills were enacted, it would give the governor free reign over spending and would 
enable him to suspend continuing appropriations.  IRTA will vigorously oppose any bills that would 
jeopardize TRIP funding. 
Benefit Recipient Rates per month now range from $305 to $794 for those who are not Medicare eligible 
and from $88 to $217 for those who are Medicare eligible.   For dependents:   Not Medicare eligible--from 
$1,220 to $1,587  Medicare eligible--from $306 to $435.  Doubling these premiums would be a severe 
hardship for many of our retirees.
Meanwhile, due to the lack of a state budget, Central Management Services is delaying payment to health 
service providers under self-insurance programs such as Quality Care from three months to more than a year.  
Currently owing over $2.9 billion, the state will pay 1% per month of delayed time until payments are made.  
This adds millions of dollars in debt owed by the state.  Some users in other state pension systems are being 
forced to delay necessary care or make upfront payments before receiving treatment. 
State Senator Andy Manar is holding meetings throughout Illinois to support legislation that would 
attempt to equalize state funding among school districts.  Under the proposal,  costs for funding 
Chicago’s pension system would be shifted to the state.
The fate of the state’s Master Labor Contract is now in the hands of the Illinois Labor Relations Board.  
Negotiations have been ongoing for over a year.  In January, the governor filed a complaint stating that 
AFSCME, the public employees’ agent, had bargained in bad faith and that an impasse should be declared.  
AFSCME filed a counter complaint stating the administration had bargained in bad faith.  Important issues, 
such as future insurance costs, hang in the balance.  HB580 calling for a settlement by an independent 
arbitrator is pending in the legislature. 
In another labor matter, the U.S. Supreme Court on a tie vote of 4-4 sent a California teachers’ suit 
back to the appellate court which affirms the legality of fair-share contributions by those affected by, but not 
wishing to pay, union dues.  Governor Rauner has a similar case pending in court which would outlaw 
mandatory fair-share contributions to Illinois public unions.  This is a way to weaken the unions and their 
bargaining power.
Of note:  The unfunded liability of the Teachers’ Retirement System of the State of Illinois makes up 
more than half of the state’s projected $113 billion in pension debt.
 
 
·       TRIP Revenue FY2016 $451,480,908
1.    Retirees - $151,551,204/34%
2.    State - $108,258,261/24%
3.    Teachers - $99,438,048/22%
4.    Employers - $74,346,280/16.4%
5.    Medicare Part D - $2,793,160/.6%
6.    Other - $15,093,955/3%
 
·       TRIP Statistics
1.    Total number of participants – 74,801
2.    Medicare Advantage participants – 52,381
3.    Managed Care participants – 26.4%
4.    Major Medical participants – 73.6%






